
July 13, 2023 
Item No. 7.4. 

Electric Right-of-Way Tree Trimming Services 
   
Sponsor: Timothy Crabb, Director of Electric 
   
Reviewed By CBC: N/A 
   
Agenda Caption: Presentation, discussion, and possible action on a three-year contract for Electric 
Right-of-Way Tree Trimming Services to Pannell Contracting, LLC, dba Pannell Co., not to exceed 
$3,390,180. 
  
Relationship to Strategic Goals:  
Core Services and Infrastructure 
Financially Sustainable City 
  
Recommendation(s): Staff recommends awarding the proposal for Electric System Right-of-Way 
Tree Trimming Services to Pannell Contracting, LLC dba Pannell Co., not to exceed $3,390,180, for 
a three-year contract.  
  
Summary: This contract is for three (3) years for labor and equipment necessary to provide electric 
right-of-way tree trimming of overhead power lines and the clearing of easements and rights-of-way 
for construction of new power lines. The RFP requested firm pricing for three years, with each year 
specifying areas of the electric system to be trimmed. Standard Electric utility practices have 
recommended a three (3) year system trimming cycle. 
 
Staff issued Request for Proposal (RFP) #23-057 on March 28, 2023, for the “Annual Service 
Agreement for Electric System Right-of-Way Tree Trimming Services”, and the Request for 
Proposal  was opened on April 25, 2023. Ten (10) sealed proposals were received and were 
reviewed by Electric Staff to ensure the compliance of required specifications. Pannell Contracting, 
LLC dba Pannell Co. met the needed specifications. 
  
Budget & Financial Summary: Funds are budgeted within the Electric Fund. 
  
Attachments:  
1. 23-057 Summary Tabulation 
2. Contract is available for review in the City Secretary's Office 
  




